Present were Merrill Todd, Donald Byam and Betty Hooper.

The Selectmen met with the Trustees of the Library at 7:00 pm to discuss the budget.

Wilfred Klardie came in to argue with the Selectmen about the boundaries of his property contained on the Tax Map. He also requested that street signs be mounted throughout the town.

Richard High came in to ask for town assistance due to his needing back operation and his wife taking a bad fall making it impossible for her to work. They were allowed \$60 worth of groceries purchased from Dodge's Store for the next three weeks.

Roland Sallada, Rep. to General Court, came in to discuss Current Use laws to come before the legislature.

Fire Chief, James Dodge, came in to question whether the Selectmen will abate assessments on sprinkler systems installed by individuals or commercial properties, which will become compulsory to install if their proposed (fire dept.) Ordinance passes. The matter will be discussed further.